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29 April 2019


Objection to planning application 18/00904/F


We understand there are many objections pointing out the disturbance both to the countryside and natural wildlife, with which we agree.

All roads through Claydon are quiet country roads. There is no doubt that if this planning application were passed it would cause a great deal of traffic through the quiet rural villages of Claydon, Cropredy and Williamscott. The roads are narrow and will not take this amount of traffic. The increased noise and danger to residents would be unbearable.

If this marina were to be on the canal, off a major road, such as the A361, with a purpose-built road to it, it would make far more sense.

However, the strain on the finances of the local councils is going to be enormous. The council has patched the Mollington Road. This is fine for the amount of traffic at the moment. However, if this marina were built all the roads leading to it would need totally resurfacing and widening, which is not possible through villages. The total cost to the councils would be unbearable. Then there are the two tiny unsuitable roads from Claydon to the marina. In order to make them suitable for the sort of anticipated traffic, they need completely rebuilding and widening. They also can become impassable in harsh winters. Who will bear the ongoing costs?

Yours sincerely


Peter & Renate Nahum

